CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

23RD JUNE, 2003.

PRESENT:
Councillors Hinds and Murphy



M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, G. Topping 



and A. Westwood

· Finance Monthly Update – specific reference to:-

· Final Accounts – closure on time

· Staffing, particularly in Accountancy

· Participating Budgeting – two backbench Members Councillors Miller and Potter

· SAP – P11D to be ready early July

· SLA’s – negotiations continuing

· Cash reconciliation – nearing completion

· Broadband – Alan Westwood to report to Steering Group in two weeks on current position

· Services to schools

· Should we be providing services for schools ?

· Geoff Topping to report to SMG  on brokerage arrangements following the meeting on 1st July

· Ofsted – additional staffing resources required

· Leisure Trust – concerns over possible additional costs

· Payroll – focussing on year end returns – teachers pension information sent off on time. Geoff Topping to pursue with Bill Taylor possible problem with Highways payroll

· Debtors – D.A. – follow up audit on income collection

· Creditors – still in the bottom quartile for statutory PI’s

· Purchasing

· Removals contract being investigated

· Mobile phones

· Use of agency staff – report in due course on recruitment of staff in Salford Direct

· Internal Audit

· Positive feedback from Audit Commission on managed audit work

· Audit Commission happy with computer audit strategy

· Renewal of Terrorism Insurance Policy – defer to next week to be dealt with under the emergency procedure 

· Community Committees Provisional Outturn 2002/03 – APPROVAL to carry over £219,961 from 2002/03 to 2003/04

· Code of Conduct for Benefit Fraud Investigators – Alan Eastwood expressed certain reservation – revised report to be submitted to Standards Committee

· Environmental Services Revenue Outturn 2002/03 – report submitted indicating an adverse variance of £293,185 relating to general fund activity and an overall surplus of £158,741 on trading activities – NOTED and that the Director of Corporate Services closely monitor this budget during 2003/04

· Chief Executives Revenue Outturn 2002/03 – report indicated under spenD of approximately £25k on Strategy and Regeneration and an over spend of approximately £56k on Personnel an Performance – NOTED

· Proposal for capital expenditure – APPROVED £32,221 for infill panel replacement and internal alterations Irlam Endowed School

· Date of next meeting – change from Monday 30th June to Tuesday 1st July

· Joint meeting with Housing defer to Monday 7th July

· Joint meeting with Social Services – Friday 25th July at 10.30 a.m.

· Appointment of solicitors re Urban Splash – AGREED an exception to Standing Orders in respect of legal fees incurred in the Urban Splash Scheme at Seedley

· G-MEX Directors fees – Alan Eastwood to pursue the matter with Manchester

· Directorate Walk About – the Lead Member and Executive Support Member visited various offices located in the Old Swinton Town Hall,

     Phase 2 and the City Treasury building

